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Headteacher’s Message 
 

I hope everyone enjoyed the extended half term and enjoyed some quality family time. 
The students have returned very smart, and I wanted to thank you for your support with 
uniform. As you can see from this newsletter there has been a real focus on preparing Year 
11 for their next steps and the students have responded very positively to the guidance 
and support being given. This term is always packed full of lots of opportunities for 
students to take part in leading up to Christmas, so keep using Class Charts to stay 
updated. Please also remember that we have an INSET Day in two weeks’ time. 

Important Upcoming Dates 
 
Monday 6th November: Year 11 Mocks Series 1 Begins 
Tuesday 14th November: Year 10 Parents’ Evening 
Friday 17th November: INSET Day 5 (School Closed to Students) 
Wednesday 22nd November: Enrichment Day 1 
Tuesday 5th December: Year 11 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 7th December: Flu Vaccinations 
 

Year 11 GCSE Mock Exams 1 
 

Each year we help our Year 11 students to prepare for their summer exams with two series of mock 
exams. Series 1 begins this week with the first exams on Monday 6th November. Students were 
provided with a range of support and resources at our recent GCSE evening and will also be given 
guidance around the specific papers they will be sitting from their individual subject teachers. Over the 
next two pages you can see what exams and specific papers your child will be sitting over the first two 
weeks of mock series 1 (there are also Spanish and Art exams in the weeks that follow). Please talk to 
your child about these exams and the importance of studying for them. 
 

What Timetable 
Week Is It? 

 
W.B. 6/11/23 = 

WEEK A 
 

W.B. 13/11/23 = 
WEEK B 

“Pupils’ personal development is skilfully planned” – Ofsted 2021 

      

You can also see regular updates on our school Facebook page by clicking here:  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066521212403


 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     

Student Mental Health – World Mental Health Day: Positive Pumpkins 
 
On Monday 10th October we marked World Mental Health Day. To raise awareness of mental health, 
the Creative Wellbeing intervention students worked towards having an ‘Optimistic October.’ This 
involved having a positive mindset and always looking on the bright side of things. We celebrated this 
with a ‘positive pumpkin,’ where students shared ideas on things that make them happy and that they 
are grateful for. 
 

After creating the pumpkins, they were carved out for Halloween and lit up for the community. 

Medical Records Update and Photo Permissions 
 
Before half term we gave every student in Year 8-11 a Medical Records form and every student in all 
year a Photo Permissions form. Many thanks to those who have already returned these. If you have 
not, please do return them as soon as possible (spare copies are available from reception). The medical 
form ensures that we have the most up to date information about your child(ren) and the photo 
permission form allows us to celebrate your child’s successes through mediums such as this newsletter 
and our Facebook page. 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Poetry Competition Winners 
 
Recently, we shared that we were hosting a poetry competition for National Poetry Day on the theme 
of ‘Refuge’. We are extremely pleased to announce our KS3 winners as Isla and Eli and our KS4 winners 
as Lexi and Joe. They have very kindly allowed us to publish their poems so that you can see their 
interpretations on this theme. Well done to everyone who submitted a poem. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

RSE Parents’ Information Evening 
 
On Monday 16th October we held our Relationships and Sex Education Parents’ Information Evening. 
Many thanks to all the parents/carers who attended and asked questions, and to our Subject Leader of 
Life Skills, Mrs Gregory. You can find out more about what we deliver in school around RSE here: 
https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/rshe/ 
 

We also share an outline of the Life Skills curriculum in the newsletter at the start of each term. 

Upcoming School Production 
 
Carnforth High School drama department is proud to present this academic year's production: The 
Wizard of Oz! 
 

A story of Dorothy Gale, a young girl from Kansas, who ends up on the merry old land of Oz. Wearing 
the ruby red slippers and meeting a band of merry and scary individuals along the way, she must find 
the wonderful Wizard of Oz. The journey is a perilous one, will she be trapped in the land of lions and 
tigers and bears (oh my!)? or can she truly find her way back home?   
 

The show shall be staged on the following dates:    

• Evening performance – 13th March 2024 

• Evening performance – 14th March 2024 
 

More information and tickets will be available closer to the time, we look forward to the production 
and showing the hard work and enthusiasm the students have put in the show. 

https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/rshe/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Upcoming Christmas Fair 
 
As the clocks change and the weather turns colder, we start to look forward to our winter events, which 
this year includes a Christmas Fair on Saturday 9th December 11am-2pm. Our newly formed Christmas 
Club has some hardworking elves who are looking to sprinkle some Christmas joy in our community. 
There will be stalls, refreshments and activities, and entry is free! This will be a great way to start the 
festive season, and we hope you’ll be able to join us. If you’d like to book a stall, please contact the 
school at 01524 732424. 

SEN Families Forum 
 
Wednesday 29th November [1.30 pm until 2.30pm]. 
 

This event has been organised to allow parents and carers supporting a young person with an ASC 
diagnosis or on the Autism pathway to meet in a safe, respectful and supportive space. 
 

This will be an opportunity for parents and carers to meet and share experiences and to learn from 
each other. It will also be an opportunity for parents and carers to provide feedback that will help 
develop our inclusive practices and communications. 
 

If you wish to attend this event, please email Ms L Carrington on lcarrington@carnforthhigh.co.uk. 

mailto:lcarrington@carnforthhigh.co.uk


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Careers Advisor Interviews 
 
It’s been a busy couple of weeks before and after half term for the Careers team in school. We’ve had 
five different trained Careers Advisors from the excellent ‘Career North’ in school to speak to all our 
Year 11 students ahead of their mock exams. This has helped them to understand the value of doing 
their best in their exams as well as to help them consider what post-16 courses and plans they need to 
have, and how to apply. They also had time to speak to some Year 10 and Year 9 students as well! 
 

Going forward, the Career North team will be providing individual Action Plans for each student they 
spoke to in Year 11. These will summarise some of what was discussed as well as providing guidance 
for what to do next. These will be shared with students and parents/carers after the mock exams, and 
on Wednesday 22nd November the students will have a chance to work on these plans during 
Enrichment Day 1. They can record their thoughts on Unifrog at any time. Career North will also be 
returning to school later in the academic year for follow up meetings with some students. 

PLANS IN PLACE 

Post-16 Provider Assemblies 
 
In addition to the Careers Advisor Interviews, Year 11 have recently had five assemblies from local post-
16 providers. These assemblies have been a great chance for students to hear from colleges and Sixth 
Forms that they may be interested in joining next year. On the next five pages you can seem some of 
the highlights from each institution’s presentations, some key upcoming dates (please be aware that 
there are Open Evenings happening this week!) and a link that take you to the institution, where you 
can learn more and complete the application process. 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

    
 
 
 

                                   

                         

                    

                                    
        

                       

                              

                                      

                                        

The
teachers
are great 

We are treated
like adults

We are
listened to

There is a lot
of support

Other students are
respec ul and friendly

                                    

                                             
                                                               
                                                            
                                                             
                                         

                                    

                  

                                                                
                

                        

                                                        

                                                                     
                     

                                         

                                       

Morecambe Bay Academy Sixth Form 
 
Open Evening: 8th November 
Taster Day: 1st February https://morecambebayacademy.co.uk/ 

https://morecambebayacademy.co.uk/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

    
 
 
 

                   

                               
                                        

                                      

                             
             

                                        

                                  

                                 

                                     

              
                
                           
                                  
                           
               
               
               
           
            
                     
                            

                    
                   
                                
      
                                 
      
                                
     
                              
                         
                     

               

                                             

                                                          

            

              
               

                   
               

                 
             

                  
                     
                  

                    
                

              
                   
                     
                      
               
            

                  
     

                 
                      
                        
                           
                    
                     

                      
                   
                   

                       
                      

                     
               

        

              
                              

                    

                            

                                  

               

                         
                          
                          

                        

               

Myerscough College 
 
Advice mornings: Next is 18th November 

https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/ 

https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

    
 
 
 

                

A Levels Enrichment Wellbeing

Work
Experience

Week
 oreign trips

 reat
Pastoral
support

                             

 ive  CSEs at
grade  

 rade   in the
subjects you
want to study

English and
 aths at
grade  

There is no entrance exam for our Sixth  orm

                                          
                            

         
Open Evening  Thursday  nd November  .30  .30pm

Taster  ay   riday 1 th  anuary

Applica on  eadline  Thursday   th  anuary

Induc on  ay  Tuesday  nd  uly

Enrolment   CSE Results  ay

                                      

Lancaster Girls’ Grammar School 
 
Open Evening: Has now passed 
Taster Day: 19th January 
 
 

https://www.lggs.org.uk/ 

https://www.lggs.org.uk/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

    
 
 
 

                                

                        

   

       

        

         

                

                

                  

      

                   

         

       

                             

           

             

     

                  

       

              

          

                 

         

       

               

       
               

                           

          

                           

                              

               

                                 

           

                                

                              

                

                              

             

                                

                          

                   

     

               

            

        

               

          

                    

     

     

     

               

                     

                

                     

                  

            

         

            

                           

                    

                        

                                          

                                           

                

Ripley St Thomas Sixth Form 
 
Open Evening: 9th November 
Taster Day: TBC 
 
 

https://ripleystthomas.com/sixth-form/ 

 

https://ripleystthomas.com/sixth-form/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

    

 
 

TR E

Kendal College Sixth has  0A Level
subjects.

 A Levels

 Agriculture

 Animal Care  
Kendal College 
YouTube

 Appren ceships

 Art    esign

  arbering,
 airdressing
   eauty Therapy

  usiness

 Compu ng

 Construc on

 Educa on
  Childcare

 Engineering

  ilm Produc on

  ounda on
Learning

  ames  esign

  ealth  
Social Care

  ospitality
  Catering

  otor  ehicle

  usic

 Performing Arts
Performing Arts  
Kendal College 
YouTube

 Protec on
Services

 Sciences
   orensics

 Sport   Outdoor
Adventure

 T Levels

 Theatre  
Event Technology

TR E

An appren ceship is paid employment with
training, so it s the same as
applying for any other job.

There are na onal guides on how to
write a winning applica on, and Student
Services at the College can also help 

 ollow us
on social media

              

Kendal College 
 
Open Evening: 16th November 
Taster Day: TBC 
 
 

https://kendal.ac.uk/ 

https://kendal.ac.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming College and Sixth Form Events 
 

October and November 2023 

 
 
Please find below a list of all upcoming events for local Sixth Forms and colleges. You can find links to each 
of these institutions from our CHS Careers page here: https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-
life/careers/ where you can read more details about upcoming events and the institutions themselves. 
 
 

 
 

Institution Event Date and Time 

 

 
 

Morecambe Bay 
Academy Sixth Form 

Sixth Form Open 
Evening 

8th November 
5pm-7pm 

 

 
 

Ripley St Thomas Sixth 
Form 

Sixth Form Open 
Evening 

9th November 
5pm-8pm 

 

 
 

Dallam School Sixth Form Sixth Form Open 
Evening 

30th November 
6pm-8pm 

 

 
 

Queen Elizabeth School 
Sixth Form 

Sixth Form Open 
Evening 

12th January 
6pm-8pm 

 

 
 

Our Lady’s Catholic 
College Sixth Form 

Sixth Form Open 
Evening 

16th November 
5.30pm 

 

 
 

Kendal College Open Evening 16th November 
4.30pm-7.30pm 

 

 
 

Myerscough College Various Events Various dates, see their 
website: 
 

Myerscough 

 

 

Have You Visited Any Post-16 Providers? 
 
It’s very important that Year 11 students are fully informed about their post-16 options. In school we 
have half termly assemblies from the Careers Leader, careers-related work on Enrichment Days and the 
recent Careers Advisor Interviews and Post-16 assemblies, however it is very important that students 
visit any institutions that they are interested in to get more information, ask questions and get a feel for 
the place. Please see below for a list of upcoming events. 

https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/
https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/
https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Rugby 
 
On Thursday 12th October the year 9 boys rugby team travelled to Morecambe Bay Academy for a 
district rugby tournament. The first game was a battling 2-0 defeat to Morecambe, this was followed by 
a superb 4 tries to 3 victory against Ripley in a game that was end to end. Player of the match Steven 
scored 3 tries whilst Alfie scored the 4th. The third and final game was a 3-1 defeat to LRGS, Steven 
again scoring the only Carnforth try. 
 

On the same evening the under 1  girls football team played against both  orecambe and Our Lady’s. 
The first game was a 3-1 victory vs OLCC and the second game a 4-2 defeat to Morecambe.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Football and Rugby 
 
On Monday 16th October the year 7 boys football team played their first ever fixture, in the first 
round of the Lancashire Cup. The team were drawn into a group with both Ripley and Morecambe. 
The first game was a 2-0 victory over Morecambe, striker Dan scored the opening goal and then 
winger Joe scored the second goal. The second game, vs Ripley, was a 2-0 defeat. Ripley won both of 
their games and progressed through the group. 
 

The year 8 boys hosted Blessed Trinity in the first round of the Lancashire cup on Wednesday 18th 
October. Carnforth took a 2-0 lead following goals from captain Theo and centre forward Harrison. 
Trinity pulled a goal back after the break to make it 2-1 but Theo restored the two goal buffer with a 
superb goal from 25 yards that rebounded off the post three times before landing in the back of the 
net. Trinity continued to battle and remained positive and scored two world class goals to pull the 
game back to 3-3. Following an additional period of 10 minutes the game went to penalties where 
Trinity won 4-3.  
 

On the same afternoon the year 9 and 10 boys rugby teams travelled to Morecambe Bay Academy 
for a rugby fixture. The year 9 boys lost 4-3, the Carnforth try scorers were Dan, Harry and Steven. 
The year 10s lost 19-7, with player of the match Jayden scoring the only Carnforth try. 
 

On Thursday 19th October the year 8 boys competed in their district rugby tournament, winning the 
event with 5 wins and 1 draw from the 6 matches played. The first game was a 3-0 victory versus 
Morecambe Bay Academy with George, Archie and Blake scoring the tries. This was followed by a 2-1 
victory over QKS, this time Archie and Theo got on the score sheet. A close 2-1 victory over Kirkby 
Kendal was next, Archie and Harrison the try scorers. Archie continued his superb form with another 
try in the next game, which was a 2-1 win versus LRGS. Blake scored the winning try in this game, 
with the final play of the match. A tight 0-0 versus Ripley St Thomas was next before the boys 
finished with a 3-0 victory over OLCC. Player of the tournament Archie again on the scoresheet, with 
George and Theo. Well done boys on a fantastic performance in all six games.  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Netball 
 
The Year 9 and 10 girls netball teams had their first fixture back after October half term against two 
very strong Lancaster Girls Grammar sides.  
 

The year 9's kicked the fixture off, playing with relentless pressure in the opening 5minutes of the 
game. The match was very evenly matched throughout, with Carnforth leading in the first half 4-3. 
 

In the second half our 9's pushed on even through Grammar took the lead in the 12th minute for the 
score to the reach 6-5 to Carnforth. The girls continued playing with their persistent attacking style but 
unfortunately Grammar broke through a few more times with the score finishing at 9-7 to the 
Grammar School. Player of the match was awarded to Erin. 

The year 10's played exceptionally well too. Their main focus today was to keep interceptions high 
during a defensive centre and block out the circle when necessary. All players did this strongly and we 
were able to keep possession and score during our attacking centre plays. 
 

The Grammar led from the start, however Carnforth remained in contention and were only down by 1-2 
goals throughout the first three quarters of the game. During the last quarter however, Grammar were 
persistent in their attack, and scored 8 or 9 goals consecutively to end with a final score of 20-10 to the 
Grammar School. Player of the match was awarded to Lena.  



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 

Sports Hall Athletics – Primary School Volunteers 
 
Ten year 8 students helped to support Mr Fletcher and a number of local primary schools at a recent 
indoor athletics primary school competition. Well done to the following year 8 students who 
represented Carnforth fantastically with their help and support. Theo, Bobby, Jack, Harrison, George, 
Ava, Sophia, Lola and Lilly. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Look out for Future Issues! 
 
This year our school newsletter will be released every two weeks via Schoolcomms email and the 
school’s website. Look out for future issues for all the latest information about what’s going on in and 
around Carnforth High School and the local community. 

Sports Transport and Fixture Payments 
 
The PE department is offering the opportunity for parents to make a one-time payment at the start of 
the  0 3/   academic year of £   to cover their child’s extra-curricular fixture transport payments. 
Currently the PE department charges £1 for home fixtures and £2 for away fixtures, this covers a 
percentage of cost for transport and competition fees, this will remain in place for parents who do not 
wish to make the £25 one-time payment. We believe that this for some parents will be a preferential 
method of payment for their child’s sporting fixtures throughout the school year.  
 

The PE department will be providing students with a letter in the coming days with details of how to 
make the payment via SchoolComms. For details or any further questions please contact Mr Chambers 
on cchambers@carnforthhigh.co.uk. 
 

mailto:cchambers@carnforthhigh.co.uk

